Congress, White House criticized on Cargo Safety and Intelligence Reform

Two issues important to the PDP were also in the news this week: air cargo safety and intelligence reform.  The Government Accountability Office issued a report –day that criticizes the Transportation and Safety Administration for failing to make progress in inspecting cargo on passenger planes.  The report charges that the TSA has not taken the initial step of conducting a risk and vulnerability assessment for cargo on passenger planes.  According to the GAO report, last year, about 6 billion pounds of cargo -- a quarter of the cargo shipped by air in the United States -- was flown aboard passenger airplanes.  
"Uninspected cargo is a risk to air passengers," Connecticut Congressman Christopher Shays (R) is quoted in an Associated Press article Thursday. http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/homeland_security/Transportation/article_002220.php  VOICES’ founding director Mary Fetchet joined Shays at a press conference in May to support a stronger inspection program for passenger plane cargo.  In response to the critical report, TSA spokeswoman Yolanda Clark said the agency recently required airlines to triple random inspections of cargo, hired 100 cargo inspectors and is testing new security technology.  
Some critics, notably Congressman Ed Markey, who co-sponsored tough inspection legislation with Shays, say efforts short of full inspection are not enough.  The TSA objects to full inspections, saying it would cost the government $3.6 billion over 10 years and could delay cargo shipments, according to a recent USA Today article. http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/Security_Issues/article_002213.php Click to read an executive summary and the full text of the GOA report. 
Also, John Lehman, former Secretary of the Navy and a Republican member of the 9/11 Commission and PDP, harshly criticized the reorganization of America’s intelligence services, saying it has not proceeded according to the Commission’s recommendations.  Writing in a Washington Post OP-ED on Wednesday http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/911_PDP/article_002218.php, Lehman charges: “Instead of the lean structure recommended by the commission, with a small but powerful staff based on just three deputies (one each for foreign, domestic and military intelligence), the administration reached all the way back to the McNamara years to create a huge new staff to sit on top of the old and still bloated bureaucracies.”  According to Lehman, these new layers of bureaucracy have not fixed the intelligence collection and analysis problems that allowed the 9/11 attacks to proceed.  “Reform requires inspiring leadership, bold vision and, above all, decisive action. We have not seen it,” Lehman wrote.  
